

19 August 2025

Dear Parent/Carer

Kilmuir Primary School and Nursery Class - Bun-sgoil Chille Mhoire agus Sgoil-Àraich The Highland Council

In May 2023, Education Scotland published a letter, following an Inspection of Kilmuir Primary School - Bun-sgoil Chille Mhoire agus Sgoil-Àraich. The letter set out a number of areas for improvement which we agreed with the school and The Highland Council.

As requested, The Highland Council has now provided us with a report on the school's progress. The progress report is available at Key Documents - Kilmuir Primary School - Bun-sgoil Chille Mhoire.

After reviewing all of the evidence and in discussion with The Highland Council, we are now confident that the school has the capacity to continue to improve. We will therefore make no further visits in connection with the inspection letter of May 2023. As part of its arrangements for reporting to parents on the quality of education, The Highland Council will inform parents about the school's progress.

HM Inspectors